
The City of Bangor Public Works Department is pleased to notify residents that we will 
be providing assistance with the disposal of Tropical Storm Lee debris. Crews will be picking 
up storm debris (leaves, branches, and trees) at residential addresses starting on 
Wednesday, September 20th.  This will allow time for residents to clean up and get their debris 
to side of the road. Pick up of debris will continue until we have been able to make a 
complete circuit of the City. Debris placed roadside after we have surveyed and cleaned an 
area will not be picked up by Public Works crews. 

Debris should not be bagged or bundled - just place it in a pile. Debris piles should be composed 
of natural organic material only - no boards, metal, wires, plastic, etc. Please do not block 
sidewalks with debris. Please do not place your brush in the road as it will affect parking and 
disrupt the flow of traffic. Please do not put organic storm debris in your City trash can. City 
ordinance prohibits the disposal of yard debris, including trees, sticks, branches, leaves, grass, 
weeds, brush, and wood chips in City trash bins. Public Works will not be picking up rocks, 
concrete, or any other unwanted materials or waste during this clean-up. 

Residents can also bring organic waste to Bangor Public Works, located at 530 Maine Ave. in 
Bangor, 7 days/week from 7:00 am through sunset. A resident organic waste permit is required. 
There is no cost for the permit. Bring your vehicle registration to the Public Works office between 
8:00 am - 4:30 pm, Mon-Fri, to get a free organic waste permit. 

Demolition debris and unwanted items may be taken to the Pine Tree Landfill located at 358 
Emerson Mill Road in Hampden. There is a fee for disposal of items taken here. More information 
can be found by calling (207) 862-4200. 

Questions about the cleanup process can be directed to Public Works Customer Service at (207) 
992-4500.


